TOWN OF MANCHESTER

WATER AND SEWER DIVISION

PRESS RELEASE
FIRE FLOW TEST  –  Tuesday, April 30, 2024 at 10:00 A.M.




Elm Street / Forest St area, Manchester, CT

The Town of Manchester will conduct a fire flow/hydraulic capacity tests, at Elm Street / Forest St area, Manchester, CT to determine the effects upon the water distribution system.  The test will take place Tuesday, April 30, 2024 starting at 10:00 AM.  The hydrant flow test may result in reduced pressure and/or discoloration of the water in the area of  Elm Street / Forest St area, Manchester, CT.   If water appears discolored, the homeowner should try to avoid using it until it clears.  This will prevent rust and sediment from being brought into the home’s system.

If sediment does get into a home’s hot water tank, the homeowner should wait until the water clears and then open the faucet at the bottom of the tank to drain the collected material, which will settle at the bottom.


Also, if a load of wash is done during the period of discolored water, the load should be kept wet and done again after the water clears.  Four ounces of cream of tartar should be added to help clean any discoloration of the clothing.


It normally takes a few hours for the water to clear in a home.  If water appears discolored for an extended period, the homeowner should call the Water Division at 

860-647-6050.

CC:
Steve Stephanou, General Manager


Patrick J. Kearney, W&S Administrator


Kevin Tait, Field Maintenance Manager


Scott Simard, Water Treatment Plant Superintendent


Ethan St. Peter, Field Maintenance Supervisor







April Salazar, Deputy Administrator


Rhonda Tremblay,- Administrative Secretary


Brianna Smith, Director, Communications & Civic Engagement

Contact info:




Tyler Merrow          

Synergy Fire Systems

116 Riverside Ave., Unit 3

Bristol, CT. 06010

Office 860.398.9200 Ext.701

Cell 860.966.0442
		​​​​


	

	

	

	


